Natural Sciences Chairs Council

April 18, 2011
1:00-3:05 p.m. BI-104

Minutes
Priorities for the Year: 

Projects Supported by Council of Chairs: Secure outside funding for the Peer Advisor Center, Use of social media for the college, Initiate the Scherba Lecture Series, Bring the UC Water Archives online at CSUSB, Open the observatory
Projects to be worked on by Council of Chairs:  Department chair involvement in the dean search, Continue to support faculty who are trying to obtain grants, Make plans for CNS Museum, Continue to increase international exchanges
Approval of minutes for April 4, 2011 – Approved as distributed.
Informational Items

1. Announcements by Chairs 
George – He announced that he will be visiting a university in India from May 12th – 20th.

Lory – She reported that she still needs Natural Phenomena articles from biology, geology, kinesiology, nursing and physics. The featured departments are chemistry, computer science & engineering and physics.

2. Announcements from Administration

a. Faculty-Staff campaign March 14th – April 29th – The campaign is still ongoing. 
b. General Education discussion – The dean would like the departments that will be affected to read over the attachment, participate in the scheduled meetings, and be prepared to talk about the General Education requirement. There will be meetings held on Wednesday, April 20th and Thursday, April 28th. 
c. Sexual harassment – There are new requirements that will be coming out soon for reporting sexual harassment.
d. International travel – Any faculty or staff planning on travelling to Mexico or Jerusalem on university business will not be approved at this time.
e. CSULB – CSULB reported that they spent well over $1 million for accreditation reports.
f. Labor relations – The CFA and CSU do not appear to be making significant progress with their talks.  It is projected that they may reach an impasse by the fall.
g. HR Services – HR service practices are going to be centralized. The following is the timeline:
i. 2011 – system design

ii. 2012 – system testing

iii. 2013 – system implementation

iv. 2014 – all payroll will be paid out of this system instead of coming from the state controller
h. Board of Trustee Meeting – At the next meeting, the board will address the budget. There could be a cash flow problem by mid July in the CSU.

i. Student fee increase – If there is a second budget reduction, there may be an additional 10-20% fee increase for students that will raise half of the expected budget reduction.

j. Early Start Program – We are expected to have high enrollment on our campus, and there is likely to be a push for more online courses.

k. Graduation initiative – The size of the graduation gap related to ethnicity is widening. Student services are considered to be a key, so the chancellor has indicated that he will support a special fee.
l. Proposal – A proposal will be considered by the Board of Trustees to drop the American History and American Ideals courses requirement.

m. 2nd Bachelor’s degrees – There are discussions occurring about moving all 2nd bachelor’s degrees to CEL, to not have GE requirements for them, and have no limits on credits through CEL. 

Action Items:  

Discussion Items:
1. Scheduling Update – George 
Spring – Census is on Friday, April 22nd.  Make sure all students that are attending classes are enrolled. If there are students who are not showing up, drop them.
Summer – Priority registration begins on May 9th. 
Fall 2011 – Priority registration begins on May 26th.
Winter 2012 – Schedule build begins on May 23rd. 
2. Selection of the Mace Bearer – Linda Wilkin was selected as the mace bearer for the June Commencement.
3. Selection of CNS Outstanding Alumnus – Julie Hernandez, who earned her degree in Health Science & Human Ecology, was selected as the outstanding alumnus for the college. 
4. SOAR class limits – Cindy sent out information to the chairs last week, and she needs the numbers by the end of this week. She liked the template that chemistry did and would like everyone to follow that format of breaking down the classes by section. She sent out an electronic copy of the template to the chairs just before today’s meeting. 

5. MOU with Loma Linda University – The dean received a draft MOU over the weekend, and he discussed the content with the chairs. We will work together to get our students into their Allied Health programs. The chairs would like to see medical, dental, physical therapy, physicians assistant, pharmacy and bio-informatics as programs in the MOU. 
6. 2011-12 Budget planning – There was a lengthy discussion on the 2011-12 budget planning. The SFR that is on the table is calculated by taking enrollment and dividing by the position resources available. George calculates SFR by what faculty resources are used to teach each quarter. The chairs would like the SFR calculations done by George to be added to the table. A suggestion was made to add scholarly endeavors by the faculty to the table. The dean will create a template to solicit the information from faculty and send it to the chairs for their review.  GE courses were deleted off of the service courses list. The dean listed the service course according to the course bulletin. He will send it out electronically for the chairs to peruse it and determine if there are any courses missing from the list. Kerstin did a table that pertained to output of information rather than input. Her table looked at majors enrolled vs. degrees produced, degrees produced relative to FTF, and the baseline budget vs. degrees. The chairs would like Kerstins’s data added to the table. 
7. Possible 14 unit maximum load – The provost is considering placing an enrollment cap of 14 units maximum load rather than the current 19.5 units. The average student load on campus is currently at 12.6 units. The provost is soliciting suggestions and comments, and they should be sent directly to him. 
8. Summer Research Pods – Due to the impending budget cuts, the chairs decided it would be best to suspend the summer pods this summer and save the money.

9. Status of faculty recruiting 
a. Chemistry – They have been approved to make an offer
b. Biology – They have been approved to make an offer. 
c. Nursing – Both searches failed.
10. Construction Projects – George
Observatory – Telescope installation has been delayed due to a change in the software. We currently do not have an installation date for the big telescope. However, the smaller telescope is ready to be moved up to the observatory. The observatory was scheduled to be completed today, but George has not yet heard if we received the sign off of completion.
Garden near pool and fitness center – Susan reported that the ribbon cutting will be on Friday, June 3,rd and there will be a garden tour on Saturday, June 4th. There are water-wise workshops and special offers at home Depot on Saturdays in the parking lots. Save up to 50% on garden friendly plants 9am – 2pm. The water archive collection has been moved to UCR, and they should be open for viewing by June. 
Nursing laboratory addition – The project is progressing, but there is now no final completion dates. TNS will be doing some work in the new lab during the summer, and the ribbon cutting ceremony will be planned for September.  Nursing is planning on utilizing the lab for fall classes.
